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MOTION

     Moved by Commission Member Werner, seconded by Commission Member 

Bartrosouf, that the Sustainability Commission hereby recommends the City Council 

participate in the Race to Zero campaign as described in the June 3, 2021 staff report 

from the City’s Sustainability Officer and subject to any Commission comments thereon 

and additional recommendations in connection therewith.

Vote as follows:

Ayes: Chairperson Bartrosouf, Vice Chairperson Werner, Commissioners 

Kartounian, Khanjian, Pinkerton

           Noes: None

         Absent: None

   Abstain: None


